KYMEIRA CASINO LIMITED

Dawn Baxendale

Chief Executive
Southampton City Council
Civic Centre
Southampton

SO147LY

17th March 2015

By email: dawn.baxendale@southampton.gov.uk

Dear Madam

Southampton Large Casino Competition
Application by Kymeira Casino Limited: Royal Pier Waterfront Development

We have seen the Council's letter to Pram Nayak of Lucent Group from Barbara Compton dated
26" February together with the letter to Mr Nayak from Clifton Davies Consultancy Limited dated
23" January, to which reference is made in Barbara Compton’s letter.

As we understand it, Barbara Compton’'s letter sets out advice that the Council has received from
Philip Kolvin QC in relation to what Clifton Davies presented as a suggested “solution to the progress of

Stage Two applications for Provisional Statements by all applicants applying for the same in respect of the
Royal Pier Waterfront Development”.

We do not propose to comment on the opinions expressed in those two letters, and will instead adopt a
neutral stance. However, we should be grateful if you would please keep us informed in the event that the
Council or the Licensing Committee decides to take any step which would have bearing upon the
Competition process.

Please note also that our point of contact is now Kirsty Kneen, kirsty@lucentgroup.co.uk rather than
Andrew Cotton at Jeffrey Green Russell and we should be grateful therefore if all future communications
could please be sent direct to her.

Yours faithfully

for and on behalf of Kymeira Casino Limited

cc Martin Grout, Locum Licensing Officer martin.grout@southampton.gov.uk

Correspondence Address

Athenia House

2" Floor

10-14 Andover Road

Winchester
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